
Sayyid Al-Hakeem meets Al-Kadhimi, stresses Al-Kadhimi government’s role to
bridge Iraq, neighboring countries, world relations

Sayyid Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, received in his office in Baghdad, the

Prime Minister, Mr. Mustafa Al-Kadhimi on 15/10/2022, and discussed with him the developments

of the political scene in Iraq and the region and the file of forming the next government,

congratulating everyone on the success of the Parliament in electing the President of the

Republic and assigning the candidate of the largest bloc to form the next government.

His Eminence praised the role that Mr. Al-Kadhimi’s government has played in calming the

situation and getting Iraq out of difficult junctures and its role in bridging the relationship

between Iraq and neighboring countries and the world.

Noting that one of the features of the political system in Iraq is the peaceful transfer of

power and the transfer of responsibility from one group to another.

His Eminence called to benefit from the experiences and expertise of ministers in previous

governments  in  setting  priorities,  formulating  the  service  equation,  and  providing  job

opportunities.


